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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  7

DATE:  October 4, 2007
PROPOSED ORDINANCE:  2007-0476
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into a contract between King County and the King County Housing Authority relating to law enforcement community policing services.

SUMMARY:  The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  One of the governmental agencies that contracts with the sheriff is the King County Housing Authority.

This proposed Ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing services at the King County Housing Authority’s Southwest Area locations through November 30, 2008.  These community policing services work with low-income populations to decrease crimes and improve their communities.  This agreement provides the Park Lake Homes and other communities with a dedicated storefront officer who maintains a storefront location, performs some patrol services, conducts community meetings, and offers various crime-prevention programs.

Park Lake Homes and the other properties covered by the agreement are located in the Sheriff’s Office Precinct Four area.  Sites covered by this agreement include Park Lake Homes, the new development “Greenbridge” and associated properties within it, Yardley Arms Apartments, Burien Park Apartments, Munro Manor Apartments, Boulevard Manor Apartments and Arbor Heights.  The storefront currently is located at Park Lake Homes.

ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Motion  2007-0476
3.  Interagency Agreement

4.  Fiscal Note

